Freedom of Information Act 2000 – parking permit schemes
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I believe there is a £250000 deficit between income generated and running costs of Leicester Parking Permit schemes.

Please can I have this figure broken down for each of the years that the scheme has been running in Leicester?

Answer:
£250k deficit is not a figure we recognise.
We do however, have information on income and costs associated with administration and enforcement of residents parking zones for the period from 01/04/2016 to 21/03/2017:

	Income category
	Income amount
	Expense category
	Expense amount

	Income received from selling residents parking permits
	£164,040
	Costs associated with enforcement of Residents Parking streets/bays
	£205,081

	
	
	Costs associated with administration of permits for Residents Parking Zones
	£236,154

	Total income
	£164,040
	Total expenses
	£441,235


Deficit:

£441,235 - £164,040 = £277,195

Information for the previous years is not easily available.  To prepare the data for each of the year that the scheme has been running would considerably exceed the cost limit.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. 

This figure represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has estimated that it would take in excess of 74 hours to produce the figures for just one year.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

Please can you provide me with the claimed benefits from the project documentation used to push this policy through?

The key benefits expected were:

· Simpler and clearer permit rules.

· Simpler charging structure and more efficient administration.

· To increase the numbers of online permit transactions.

· To reduce the number of “face to face” and postal transactions 

Please can you provide me with the risk log for this project, including mitigation plan?
A risk log was not required for this project.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


